
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 June 2023 Newsletter   
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
With the weather forecast for much warmer weather over the coming weeks, please 
ensure that your child wears sun cream and brings a sun hat and plenty of water to 
school (please label everything).   
 
The advice given from Cancer UK is to choose a wide-brimmed hat to shade face, 
ears and neck to give the most UV protection.   
 
For young children that do bring suncream to school, staff will encourage a 'mirror' 
strategy to demonstrate how to apply their cream and assist with quantities.   
 
During these very warm days, staff will also ensure that children spend time in the 
cool of the classroom with the lights off.  For activities planned in the outdoors, the 
shelters and shaded areas of the school environment will be used.  Staff will also 
encourage the children to drink plenty of water and replenish when necessary.   
 
A number of parents have contacted the school concerned that a number of Nivea 
sun cream products now contains almond nut oil –  
 
Please see below the advice from Allergy UK 
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Update from Nivea (22/04/22) from Allergy UK   

Safety statement on use of Almond Oil In Nivea Sun 
Protect and Care Products for Children 

Every raw material used in cosmetic finished products, as well as the finished 
product itself is assessed by Beiersdorf following state-of-art consumer safety 
guidelines. 

The raw material Almond oil used in Nivea Sun Protect and Care children’s products 
is a refined oil of sweet almonds. Due to the specific production and purification 
process, refined almond oil is free of proteins which are the allergenic substances in 
almonds. 

Based on this data, together with the assessed use concentration of almond oil in 
Nivea Sun Protect and Care products for children, an allergenic potential of this 
ingredient can be excluded. 

The cosmetic product regulation requires all ingredients to be listed on the cosmetic 
product. For this labelling purpose, it is required to use the common ingredient name 
according to the International Nomenclature of Cosmetic Ingredients (INCI). The INCI 
name of Sweet Almond Oil is Prunus Amygdalus Dulcis Oil. The products are 
labelled in compliance with the above-mentioned provisions. 

 
If your child is suffering from hayfever and needs additional medication during the 
day, please ensure that a medicine consent form is completed and handed to a 
member of staff.  Forms are available from the main entrance in the Reception 
Foyer. 
 
Class information for the new academic Year 2023-2024 
 
A transition day is planned for Tuesday 4th July 2023 where children and staff will 
spend the day together in their new classes. 
 
Our staffing structure for September 2023 
 
Year 6 – Miss. G. James (Senior Leadership Team – KS2 Lead) 
Year 5 – Miss. C. Reardon 
Year 4 – Mr. C. Clarke 
Year 3 – Miss. S. McCann 
Year 2 – Miss. G. Evans 
Year 1 – Miss. K. Lewis 
Nursery and Reception – Miss R Nicholas  (Senior Leadership Team – FP Lead) 
PPA and leadership cover  - Miss. M. Richards. 
 
 
From September 2023, all of our Part Time Nursery will all attend the morning 
session from 8.55am – 11.30am  (there will be no afternoon session). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Prosiect 23 – Chwilio’r Chwedl  
We are very proud of the pupils that attended the Urdd Celebrations over the half 
term holidays.  A huge thank you to Mrs Davies for organising and accompanying the 
children.  Can I also thank the parents for their amazing support.   
 

https://www.facebook.com/HenoS4C/videos/1338111803720031/ 
 https://youtu.be/aYuQb-fuRbM 
 
 
Our School Uniform  
Please ensure that your child continues to wear school uniform each day.  We have 
a large collection of pre-loved school uniform that all families are welcome to have – 
Please speak to Mrs Parry, our Family Engagement and Attendance Officer. 
 
 
Ysgol Y Bryn uniform 

• Jumper or Hoodie with logo 

• Polo shirt – yellow or pale blue 

• Navy blue - trousers, joggers, skirt, dress, leggings, shorts 

• Summer dress - Pale blue gingham  

• Trainers or school shoes – No heels, flip flops, open toe sandals or crocs 
please to avoid trips and falls. 

 
 
 
Breakfast Club 
The school’s Breakfast Club provision continues to be very popular in the mornings.  
Doors open at 8:15am until 8:35am.  
 
 
After School Club 
After School Club continues to run on a Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday.  This provision now has a policy with terms and conditions that must be 
agreed and signed by Parents/Carers.  Copies of the policy for After School Club will 
be given to our regular families by Miss Phillips, After School Club Leader 
Please ensure that you pre-book with Miss Phillips as places are limited.  Please 
either contact the school or email Miss Phillips directly. 
rebecca.phillips@bryn.ysgolccc.cymru 
 
 

Important upcoming events: 
 

Date Activity  

Thursday 16th June 2023 Year 5 Open Afternoon – rearranged day 
Please come to the main entrance at 2pm  

19th – 30th June 2023 National Tests 
Could parents inform class teacher if pupils are not in 
between these dates.  An alternative date can then be 
arranged. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHenoS4C%2Fvideos%2F1338111803720031%2F&data=05%7C01%7CRachel.Dawson%40bryn.ysgolccc.cymru%7C5d1941e140e44f5c60f108db66a0a367%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638216612334867327%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gEJBr9NbxnRqV9Mmku%2FCJA2rBWUDFAeC4BsHED9Sj3I%3D&reserved=0
https://youtu.be/aYuQb-fuRbM
mailto:rebecca.phillips@bryn.ysgolccc.cymru
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Friday 23rdh June 2023 Sports Day – in the school 
 
Weather permitting – An alternative date may have to 
be organised in the event of rain or extreme heat. 
 
All Part Time and Full Time Nursery and Reception 
9.30am - 11.00am.  There will be no Afternoon Nursery 
session on Friday 23rd June 2023 
 
Year 1 – Year 6     1.30pm start 
 
Gower Crepe Company will be here in school where 
you can buy refreshments and food throughout the day. 
 
Gates will be open from 9.10am - Please access the 
school field at the bottom of the site/kitchen area.  
Chairs will be provided. 
 

Monday June 26th 2023 –  
Friday July 14th 2023 

Swimming Block for Year 5 
 
£15.00 to cover the cost of the bus - Please pay Via 
ParentPay 
 

Friday 30th June 2023 
 

Year 6  
Weekend residential to Manor Adventure 
 
The bus will now be leaving school at 12.00pm on 
Friday 30th June following early lunch for Year 6 
 
Year 6 will return on Sunday 2nd July at approximately 
between 2pm and 3pm. 
 
A message will be posted on school APP giving 
parents/carers an approximate arrival back to school 
time  on Sunday 2nd July 2023 
 

Tuesday 4th July 2023 Year 6 Transition Day St John Lloyd 
 

Tuesday 4th July 2023 Year 6 Transition Day Bryngwyn 
 

Tuesday 4th July 2023 
 

Transition day for pupils in school to spend the day in 
their new class with their teacher 
 

Thursday 6th July Year 5 taster day to Bryngwyn to watch the Wizard of 
Oz 
 

Friday 7th July 2023 School Summer Fayre from 1.30pm  
Pupil staff and games, burgers, hot dogs, refreshments, 
ice cream van 
 

Tuesday 11th July 2023 Football Fund raiser for Ysgol y Bryn 
 
 

Friday July 14th 2023  Year 6 leavers celebration assembly   1.30pm 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 Penclacwydd Early Years trip (All Nursery and 
Reception) 
Afternoon Nursery to attend for the morning -9am-12pm 
There will be no Afternoon Nursery. The cost of the 
trip is £9.50 please pay via Parent Pay.  

Wednesday July 19th 2023 
 

Bryn Fest – £3.00 per pupil 
 
We kindly ask for £3.00 per pupil to support the costs 
of the day – treats, musician/DJ, bouncy castle 
Please pay via ParentPay 
 

Thursday July 20th 2023 Year 1 – Year 6  Summer trip to Pembrey Beach  
The cost of this trip is £3.50 to cover the cost of the bus.  
Please pay via ParentPay 
 
Last day of school  
 

Friday 21st July 2023 INSET Day 
 

Friday 1st September 2023 INSET DAY 

Monday 4th September 2023 Children Return 

 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Mrs. Rachel Dawson 
Acting Headteacher 


